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Learn together, grow together 
 

 
Friday 25 October 2024 

 
 
Dear Families 
 
This first half term has flown by and it is so rewarding to see how much progress every child has made 
and how settled and happy they are.  We are especially proud of our youngest children who have had 
to learn so much and have coped well with so many changes.  They are a credit to you and we are 
looking forward to continuing to watch them thrive.  
 
Thank you for attending the pupil progress meetings for Years 1 and 2.  Parental engagement is the 
number one factor in your child’s progress, so it is vital that you find out where your child is and how 
you can support them at home.  We expect all parents to attend the meetings and will be in touch to 
rearrange if you haven’t managed to attend.  
 
Equality 
We are so fortunate to belong to such a diverse community. Each family is different, and we celebrate 
that. We spend a lot of time ensuring that our books represent the realities of our families. It is so 
important that your children grow up understanding tolerance and respect, especially in this most 
troubled of times. Unfortunately, we have had a few incidents of intolerance, which is unacceptable 
within the framework of the Equalities Act.  Please read our Equality Statement: 

Coombe Hill Infants' School recognises that certain groups in society have historically been 
disadvantaged because of unlawful discrimination they have faced due to their race, sex, disability, 
gender reassignment, marriage/civil partnership, religion/belief, sexual orientation, or age. At CHI, we 
believe that every person in the school community, whether teacher, support staff, or child, has a 
fundamental right to equality of opportunity and we aim to provide this irrespective of religious 
persuasion, ethnic origin, cultural or linguistic background, gender, social group or disability. We 
believe that education has an essential role to play in promoting positive attitudes towards diversity 
amongst all pupils and staff. We recognise the importance of the people in our school as our most 
valuable resource and we are committed to developing the potential of both children and adults. This 
policy will put in place a range of actions to eliminate prejudice, unlawful discrimination and 
victimisation within the school community and workforce.Equality policy - statement & objectives 
.docx 

Our Learning Behaviours 

This week we focused on being Respectful like Winnie the Pooh and after Half Term, we will focus on 
Piglet and being Ready - Piglet teaches us to get ready for learning by sitting and listening well and 

looking at the teacher.   If you would like ideas on how to support this Learning Behaviour at home, 
please look on our website. 

OPAL Stay and Play session for parents  
On Wednesday over 100 of you managed to come along to the OPAL Stay and Play session at 
lunchtime. I am sure you will agree that the children have a wonderful time playing and learning 
together.  Thank you so much for your kind comments …… Simply brilliant! Kids were finding new and 

https://docs.google.com/document/d/15dzqTeYqI-YMWw-mP2CFTzLo1Of5iMOw/edit?usp=sharing&ouid=104561977176453312953&rtpof=true&sd=true
https://docs.google.com/document/d/15dzqTeYqI-YMWw-mP2CFTzLo1Of5iMOw/edit?usp=sharing&ouid=104561977176453312953&rtpof=true&sd=true
https://www.coombehillinfants.com/page/?title=Behaviour+at+CHI&pid=115


innovative ways to play with such simple things!........  Builds curiosity, kills boredom and sparks 
creativity! ……..  Incredible exploration and joyful playing. Thank you! …….. Amazing use of space! So 
lovely to see the children playing and enjoying being outside. Brilliant!!  ……..Love the diversity of the 
playscape and all the toys/equipment accompanying them!! Thank you!.......... Very good experience! 
Lots of happy kids. …………Fantastic space for the children to play!.......Great to see all the happy faces. 
 

 
 
Inspiring athletes visited the school - Courtney Orange and Nerys Pearce 



 
 
We were delighted to welcome Courtney Orange to our school to run a fun athletics session with the 
children, he was also joined by Nerys Pearce, a Commonwealth Games athlete, who also came to our 
school last year.  A huge thank you to everyone who has raised sponsorship money and returned it to 
us.  We have raised over £300 so far which is brilliant.  The children really enjoyed the afternoon and 
all the fun activities. Courtney’s assembly was very inspirational and the children asked him some 
excellent questions, such as ‘how did you get so good?’  His takeaway message was ‘I can do it!’ 
You can still sponsor your child; Online donations can be received until Wednesday 30 October, 
alternatively bring back your form and cash donation to the office after half term. 
https://sportal.greatathletes.org/events/landing.  The money raised will go towards new sports 
equipment to improve levels of physical activity in our school. . 

● Raise anything: A5 sheet of motivational stickers  
● Raise £5 or more: a sheet of stickers, plus a blue Sports for Schools wristband  
● Raise £15 or more: all of the above, plus a red wristband with the athlete’s signature 
● Raise £30 or more: all of the above, plus a signed athlete poster   

 
Road safety 
I regret to inform you that we had a near miss accident this week. A child was cycling at high speed on 
the pavement along Crown Road, and they very nearly knocked into one of our children. We are 
concerned that parents are not supervising their children while cycling or on scooters and someone 
will get hurt. Please avoid cycling on any pavement around the school. Thank you for your support.  
 
Preparing for the Remembrance Service and the Poppy Appeal 
Two of our year 2 pupils were video recorded this week at the war memorial on New Malden High 
Street for a film in which children from several local schools are taking part and which will be played at 
the Remembrance service on the High Street on Sunday 10 November, well done to Amelie and 
Tolulope for representing our school so well. 
 

https://sportal.greatathletes.org/events/landing


After half term we will be selling poppies in school for the annual Poppy Appeal - if you would like to 
support this, please send your children in to school during the first week back with small change (the 
suggested amount is £1) to buy a poppy.  We will also be selling them at the school office desk. 
 

 
 
A Connections Club update 
Please see a statement from Connections Club via this link:Connections Club statement re expansion 
Oct 2024.docx 
 
Attendance 
Our overall attendance target is 96%.  Our overall attendance this week is 96.19%.  Butterfly class has 
achieved the highest attendance this week with 100% attendance, well done to Butterfly class!   At the 
end of each half term, we review each child’s attendance record and contact families where we have 
concerns, we also review each child’s punctuality record and look at the number of late arrivals (and 
afternoon collections), and look at reasons given for lateness.  We monitor this closely and will be in 
touch with families where there are concerns.  

 
 
Amendment to the Autumn term menu 
We have reviewed and amended our menu slightly on Monday and Tuesday of week 2, please find a link to 
the updated menu here CHI Autumn term menu - Revised Week 2 .pdf 
 
We are a mobile phone-free zone 
We believe in creating a welcoming attentive atmosphere during drop off and pick up times.  Recently we 
have noticed an increasing number of parents using their mobile phones whilst dropping off and collecting 
their children, outside classrooms and elsewhere on the school site.  A reminder that we are a mobile phone-
free zone and we expect all adults to put their phones out of sight when they enter the school gates.  Please 
greet your children with a smile, not while being distracted on your phone.  Please continue to help us to 
create a focused and caring environment for our children. 
 

https://docs.google.com/document/d/1HOusXVuF5_u_SIWhkWXwBPG0PNgv2C-X/edit?usp=sharing&ouid=106539418183645891392&rtpof=true&sd=true
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1HOusXVuF5_u_SIWhkWXwBPG0PNgv2C-X/edit?usp=sharing&ouid=106539418183645891392&rtpof=true&sd=true
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1JRHsZZqwYPX-NCBo_hxOk2BwZeYDCIyV/view?usp=sharing


 
 
Donations for the Christmas Fair 
Over half term, please have a look at home for any books (age 4+), toys (age 4+) and items of Coombe Hill 
uniform that are no longer needed and set them aside for the Christmas Fair on the 7th December. 
Don't forget to save your jars (big or small) and unwanted Halloween sweets for the Jolly Jar Tombola! 
Also, if you have anything suitable for the Secret Room (where children can shop for their adults and siblings 
in secret!), please keep those aside too. (These items can be anything you would like to receive as a present 
from your children.) Further information about when and where to bring donations will be sent out after half 
term.  
 
Hedgehog class cake sale last week 
Well done to the Hedgehog class parents and carers for organising a very successful cake sale last week - 
£200.80 was raised for Hedgehog classroom resources.  Miss Bransfield and the children will decide what to 
buy and they will let you know in due course. 
 
Squirrel class cake sale today 
And well done too to Squirrel class for raising £230 today in their cake sale, Mr Collyer is looking forward to 
talking to the children after half term about how to spend the proceeds for their classroom. 
 
Bounce-a-thon 
Thank you to everyone who has continued to pass on their sponsorship money for the Bounce-a-thon. 
Please drop your sponsorship money off in a sealed envelope marked “Bounce-a-thon”  
to the school office, or pay via ParentPay by Friday 9 November.  Please extend our thanks to everyone 
who has sponsored the children. 

 
PTA Fireworks Event 
Join us for an amazing fireworks event on Thursday 7th November! �  All children will be invited to come in 
to school in warm and colourful clothes on that day, ready for the fireworks in the evening.  If it is your 
child’s PE day they may come in to school in warm, practical clothes with trainers. 

★ Gates open at 4:30 pm, with the fireworks display starting at 6:00 pm. 
★ Enjoy tasty hot dogs, popcorn, and candy floss, and there’s a bar for adults. 
★ Tickets are £6 each and can be purchased on ParentPay now 
★ Previously bought tickets for 2023 are still valid. For any questions, please contact 

chiptatreasurer@gmail.com. 
★ Please note, that all children must be accompanied by an adult, with a maximum of three 

children per adult. 
★ We are also looking for volunteers! If you can help, even for just 30 minutes, please contact 

chiptachair@gmail.com. 
★ Everyone is welcome. Don’t miss out on the fun! 

 
Lost Property 
Please name your children’s clothing - jumpers, cardigans, trousers, dresses, skirts, shoes, wellies, coats, 
hats, scarves, individual gloves etc.  Please also ensure that your child’s water bottles and lunch boxes 
are clearly named.  It helps us enormously and we are very grateful to every parent who names their 
child’s items clearly as it saves us so much time in school.  The amount of lost property that we have 
accumulated over this past half term has been huge and we want to avoid this happening again.  Thank 
you for your co-operation. 
 



 
 
Spanish club - room change 
Spanish club will move from Butterfly classroom to Lion classroom after half term, please make a note 
of this if your child attends Spanish club. 
 
School job vacancies - SEND Learning Support Assistants (full time and part time roles) 
We are recruiting SEND Learning Support Assistants in our school, please find to follow a link to the 
advertisement on Eteach, the closing date is now on Monday 4 November by midday. 
SEND Learning Support Assistants 

 
Parent Governor election 
We will be holding a Parent Governor election shortly after half term, please look out for full details of 
this. 
 
The Mayor of Kingston’s Christmas Card Competition 2024  
Please see the link to details about the Mayor's Christmas Card competition for this year, which your 
children may like to enter.  We will have some forms at the office if you would like to collect one, or 
local libraries will also have them available.  This is the form to complete and either send directly back 
via email to the Mayor’s office or bring into school by Tuesday 5th November.  GOOD LUCK! 
 

Ed Davey’s Christmas Card Competition 2024 
Ed Davey, MP for Kingston and Surbiton, has written to us inviting your children to enter his annual 
Christmas card competition, the competition is open to pupils across the Kingston and Surbiton 
constituency.  The theme is “Kingston Past, Kingston Future” (children are free to interpret this in any 
way they wish), and the closing date is Monday 18 November by 12pm.  The overall winner will have 
their design printed as Ed Davey’s official 2024 Christmas card and there will be prizes and certificates 
for the winner and runners up.  Please see the following information on how to enter Ed Davey's 
Christmas card competition - 2024  
 

DBS check certificates 
If you have had a DBS check through the school so that you can volunteer to help with trips, reading, cooking 
etc in school, and have received your certificate through the post, you must bring the certificate to the school 
office where the staff will take a copy - seeing your original certificate is part of our checking process.  All 
parent helpers at our school MUST have a DBS check carried out by Coombe Hill Infants school unless you are 
already subscribed to the DBS update service for a similar role in another school.  Please contact the school 
office with any questions about DBS checks. 

 
Illness procedures 
A reminder of the following important information regarding childhood illnesses. 

 

https://www.eteach.com/job/send-learning-support-assistants-1447912
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1vpLbwx1p4Zk-ygr6vDOfVJ55diaDEjvt/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1jlObDmyZssSxKvimbt_SiJax-eaxsgul/view?usp=sharing
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1xSaHWrQWwUvJdlfOWfeqASkPDLKQQTO6Vr23BL4OLRQ/edit?usp=sharing
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1xSaHWrQWwUvJdlfOWfeqASkPDLKQQTO6Vr23BL4OLRQ/edit?usp=sharing


 
 
We ask you to strictly observe the 48 hour rule regarding vomiting and/or diarrhoea.  It is so 
important that your child does not attend school for a clear 48 hours after a bout of either of these 
symptoms.  This is in fairness to other children and to our staff as tummy bugs can spread extremely 
quickly among young children.  Even if your child has a single bout of vomiting and/or diarrhoea/loose 
stools and then appears well they must remain at home for the full 48 hour period.  We understand 
that this can be frustrating but we must ask for your co-operation.   We are grateful to every parent 
who keeps their child at home for 48 hours and this is recorded as an authorised illness on your child’s 
attendance record.  Thank you. 
 
Raised temperatures 
If your child appears unwell in the morning please take their temperature and do not send them into 
school if their temperature is raised (the NHS define a high temperature as 38c).  If your child has a 
high temperature do not give them paracetamol (ie Calpol) and then send them into school.  They 
could have an infectious illness and will feel poorly at school later when the paracetamol wears off.  
Children should stay at home if they have a raised temperature in the morning and are unwell.  They 
can come back to school when they no longer have a raised temperature and feel well in themselves. 
 
Reporting absence 
We ask you to contact the school office to report your child’s absence every day that they are absent 
by 9.15am by calling 020 8942 9481 or emailing admin@chi.rbksch.org - thank you for your co-
operation. 
 
Parent workshops and webinars 
Please do share any worries you may have with us.  Thank you to those of you who attended Shazia’s 
parent workshop “Strategies for Managing Behaviour in a Positive Way” - your feedback has been 
really positive.  We can also offer you access to an excellent selection of webinars as part of the 
“Helping Children with ….. “ SeriesHelping Children Series 24-25.pdf .  The topics include-  worries, 
resilience, friendships, challenging behaviours, screentime, and sleep - if there is something else you 
would like help with, please talk to Mrs Jakob.  Some parents have asked for support to encourage 
resilience within their child - so here are a few “top tips” to help develop your child’s emotional 
resilience.   
 
We are running a Parent Workshop “Our Approach to Behaviour Management - and how you can 
support at home” on Friday 29th November 2024.  Shazia is also planning future parent workshops - 
please let us know what topics you would like her to cover. 
 
Pupil Premium Grant 
When your child was admitted to the school we checked their eligibility for the Pupil Premium Grant.  
Children in receipt of the Pupil Premium Grant receive funded benefits throughout the school year 
from us as a school and from the local authority. Please get in touch with us if your financial 
circumstances have changed since your child joined the school and their eligibility was checked and 
you think you may now be eligible.  Please complete the attached link and your status will be re-
assessed https://forms.gle/mN1XwRS174XqDdo39 
 

mailto:admin@chi.rbksch.org
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1zaZEVPvIhzeRVtdxLrUpHswW3aLburZn/view?usp=sharing
https://nationalcollege.com/guides/build-emotional-resilience?utm_campaign=WakeUpWednesday&utm_medium=email&_hsenc=p2ANqtz--EkLiLtyjwyUWKeTBbZA9bdMA9ir5kURGFJm6_W4l7s8sn2FcrGfFizV1O0lNmTsf7KqGwBXjgGGhuZ-dIObKpOhobkw&_hsmi=330279238&utm_content=330279238&utm_source=hs_email
https://nationalcollege.com/guides/build-emotional-resilience?utm_campaign=WakeUpWednesday&utm_medium=email&_hsenc=p2ANqtz--EkLiLtyjwyUWKeTBbZA9bdMA9ir5kURGFJm6_W4l7s8sn2FcrGfFizV1O0lNmTsf7KqGwBXjgGGhuZ-dIObKpOhobkw&_hsmi=330279238&utm_content=330279238&utm_source=hs_email
https://forms.gle/mN1XwRS174XqDdo39


Previous newsletters 
Our previous newsletters can be found here on our website 
https://www.coombehillinfants.com/page/?title=Parent+Newsletter&pid=225 
 
Community Information 

● The HENRY programme works in partnership with parents to support a healthy lifestyle for 
your child. Please find attached their October newsletter which includes details of a new 
“Understanding Fussy Eating” workshop running online in November and an 8 week 
programme starting in January.  The programmes and workshops are for parents of children 
aged 5 - 12.  HENRY Parent Newsletter Oct 2024.pdf 

● Richmond Park Discoverers - Friends of Richmond Park will be holding a whole day of 
activities on Friday 1st November to help children and their families discover all about trees, 
leaves and bark as well as fungi.  Details are on the flyer attached.  Come whenever you can 
within the specified times, the event is free of charge. 

● Please find to follow details of the “Love the Ball” October half term holiday camp being held 
here at Coombe Hill.  Bookings are now being taken via www.lovetheball.com 

● Please find to follow a poster with details of an event with Dean Beadle at Latchmere school 
on Tuesday 12 November from 6.30 - 8.30pm, he will be speaking about autism and 
social/emotional needs. 

● We can refer you to the School Health team for concerns around problems with eating, or for 
day/night wetting - please email the school office with your concerns.   

● If you would like some advice about how to keep your child safe online, please look at this 
useful NSPCC resource https://www.nspcc.org.uk/keeping-children-safe/support-for-
parents/techosaurus/ 

● Please find attached the programme for October half term at Kingston Children's Centres 
https://tinyurl.com/KCCs-Autumnhalfterm.  The activities may be of interest to those of you 
who have children under 5. 

● If your child missed having their flu vaccination in school, please see the attached poster 
below for a reminder of the catch up sessions that are being offered locally. 

 
For those of you celebrating, we wish you a very Happy Diwali over half term, and we invite your 
children to come into school in their celebration clothes on Wednesday 6 November should they wish. 
 
Wishing you all a relaxing and restful half term holiday, we look forward to seeing all of the children 
back in school on Tuesday 5 November for the second half of the Autumn term. 
 
Warm regards 
 
 
Janet Berry 

Headteacher 

 

Safeguarding 

Safeguarding our young children is our priority and all staff are trained to keep children safe.  However, 

safeguarding is everyone's responsibility and if you are concerned about a child or young person please 

call Children's Services on 020 8547 5008. The South London CAMHS Crisis Line for both children and 

adults can be reached on 0800 028 8000. 
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